
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                           REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                                 SEPTEMBER 11, 2017
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, September 11, 2017, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Majors, Reed, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Kitty Deshotel with JD Bank, Town of Krotz Springs Librarian Joanne Johnson, and Gary Andries.
Commissioner Michael Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF AUGUST 07, 2017: 
MOTION:
 REED

SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the AUGUST 07, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 VIDRINE
          SECOND:
SOILEAU

A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by James Soileau to approve and accept the AUGUST 14, 2017 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
REED

           SECOND:
HAYNES
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Vernon Haynes to approve and accept the AUGUST 21, 2017 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS:



MOTION:
REED


SECOND:
BATISTE


A motion was made by Monita Reed and second by Senic Batiste that the following Commissioners be reelected to serve as officers for the Port of Krotz Springs for 2017-2018.



President – Michael Thibodeaux



Vice President – Senic Batiste



Secretary – Monita Reed



Treasurer – James Soileau

The following roll call vote was taken:



Senic Batiste – yes



Cheryl Carter – Yes



Clovis Cornelius – Yes



Paul DiCapo – Yes
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Vernon Haynes – Yes



Mark Majors – Yes



Monita Reed – Yes



James Soileau – Yes



Michael Thibodeaux – Yes



Bill Thompson – Yes



Ken Vidrine – Yes

All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

JD BANK:

Ms. Kitty Deshotel, branch manager of the Eunice location of JD Bank, attended the meeting to discuss the various products there bank offers specifically there CD rates.



MOTION:
SOILEAU

SECOND:
REED


A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Monita Reed to invite Ms. Deshotel back to the Executive Meeting on Monday, September 25, 2017 to further discuss if the Port would be interested in becoming a customer with JD Bank. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously. 

OTHER BUSINESS:
WATER DAMAGE:


It was discovered that Cindy’s office also has water damage to the floor and some of the paneling. B & B Builders will be coming in to do a cost estimate on the damage. The insurance has also been contacted. The Port’s deductible is $2,500.00.
PORT WEBSITE:

The proposed date to launch the Port website is October 1st.

STRATEGIC PLANNING:

Lynn thanked all Commissioners for meeting with her one on one and offering their input on strategic planning for the Port. She has put a presentation together based on the information obtained and it will be shown at the Executive Meeting on Monday, October 25th.

MRT:


The 6th amendment to the lease was signed by MRT and returned to the Port. The lease will take us to April 30th or May 01st of 2018 if needed. The Commissions duty to fix title defects is extended to April 01, 2018. The new notice date for MRT to tell the Port if there are any title defects is February 28, 2018.

A conference call was held on this meeting day with the Alon lawyer in Dallas and the MRT lawyers about the last two documents that have to be signed. Everyone agrees with the contract between the Port and Alon which is the amended lease. There are still some issues on the sublease between Alon and MRT primarily dealing with the sphere once the lease is over with. Hopefully everything can be done, as far as the Ports obligations, to clear title by the next Regular Monthly Meeting on October 9th. 


Mr. Robert Wolfe has completed his survey on the 34 acres being leased to MRT to compile the property into one tract.



MOTION:
SOILEAU

SECOND:
VIDRINE
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A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Ken Vidrine authorizing President Michael Thibodeaux to sign the revised survey completed by Mr. Robert Wolfe on the 34 acres of Port property being leased by MRT. All Commissioners agreed unanimously.


The next meeting date was scheduled for October 09, 2017. There being no
further business, Commissioner James Soileau motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Monita Reed.



____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY

